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I've had the opportunity in the past several

weeks to speak to many citizens, visit with
clients at the Senior Center, and speak to
many Franklintonians via telephone and e-
mail. Many challenges have beset our citi-
zewy, including harsh economic times.
Please know that those of us who serve you
are working our hardest to be as fiscally re-
sponsible as possible with your dollars, to
build a fund balance reserve for the Town,
and to provide you with a high quality of
service for the tax and utility dollars you
spend with the Town.

A couple of things you may not be aware
of (because I realize not everyone has the
opportunity to view our Board meetings on
Channel l0) are the coming of a new restau-
rant, and the opening of a new health clinic
in Franklinton. The Town is in the process

of working with Boddie-Noell Enterprises to
bring a Hardee's restaurant to Franklinton.
ln doing so, the Town has applied for a

$205,000 grant with the Rural Economic
Development Center, with the assistance of
Representative Lucy Allen, this new restau-
rant will bring anywhere from l0-15 full time

See Mayor page 2

Your Town staff and Board of Com-
missioners have been hard at work
lately. In August, we held a very suc-
cessful open house, featuring the Up-
town Revitalization Committee. The
next Open House will be on October I l,
and will feature the Arts Alive Commit-
tee. Members of the Board (including
myself) have attended meetings of the

Capital Area Metropolitan Planning Or-
ganization (our transportation planning
group), the Kerr Tar Council of Govern-
ments, the Franklin County Economic
Development Commission, the Franklin-
ton Economic Development Commis-
sion, the Franklinton Tree Committee,
the Franklinton Uptown Revitalization

KERR-TAR REGION K
AWARD \ryINNERS

On September 25, 2008, the Ker-
Tar Regional Council of Governments,
to which Franklinton belongs, held its
annual awards banquet. Town Clerk
Kim Worley was named Outstanding
Municipal Clerk; Commissioner Joe
Cutchins was named Outstanding
Town/City Commissioner; and County
Commissioner Penny McGhee-Young
was named Outstanding County Com-
missioner. These individuals were
nominated by the Town of Franklinton
for their hard work and dedication to
the citizens of our Town. We thank
them for their hard work and service.
We also congratulate resident and for-
mer Town Commissioner Ronnie
Goswick on being named Region K
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Police Department

Senior Center News

IMPORTANT DATES TO

REMEMBER
October 11 - Town Hall Open House -
Town Hall

October 21 - Flu Clinic - Senior Center

October 25 - Frankenfest on Main -
Downtown Franklinton

October 31- Trick or Treat-6 pm-8pm

October 20- November 1 - Early Voting
at Franklinton Public Library Weekdays
12pm - 7pm; Nov. lst 8am - lpm

November 4 - Election Day - FHS &
FES Gymnasiums

Holiday Closings

Outstanding Economic Developer of 

-Cul.ndurof 

Events
the Year! We will celebrate with these
individuals at our October 2lst Board
Meeting. Come Join Us!

Trick or Treating Tips

Congratuløtíons to the awørd Chamber News

recip íents fro m F ran k línto n !
Fire Department

Committee, the Franklinton Township
Chamber of Commerce, and the Frank-
lin County Board of Commissioners.

As well, your Board has been hard
at work reviewing and updating our
Town's ordinances. These ordinances
are the rules by which we govern the
town; items like leash laws, where
parking on streets is allowed, aban-
doned and nuisance vehicles, noxious
weeds, etc. We plan to have these
items completely reviewed, updated
and in place by December 31, and will
have them posted on our website for
full review and use sometime in mid-
spring.

INSIDE THIS I55UE:



CoMMUNITY NOTES

Police llspartment
illil0]ilt ilt0til oul2008

National Night Out 2008 proved to be one of our
most successful events to date. We would like to thank
all of those who generously donated their time and to
those who donated food and prizes. A very special
Thank You from our citizens to Mr. Shane Mitchell for
donating the money from his grand prize winning ticket
back to the National Night Out fund, which will fund
our Senior Citizens Picnic on October 3l !

Rtßuil $tlME
The Police Department has received complaints about

two workmen trying to sell flooring to some of our resi-
dents. They come in and unroll alarge piece of flooring
and then while one gives a sells pitch the other goes

through the area concealed from the home owner's view,
stealing anything of value they can find. In most in-
stances the men are gone before the owner realizes what
has happened. Ifyou are approached by individuals
wanting to sellyou anything, ask to see their identifica-
tion and privilege license, which is required for indi-
viduals conducting business in the town limits.

See police page 5
Mayor continuedfrom page I
jobs, and many other part time jobs, to Franklinton.
Seeing this project to fruition will also mean an addition
of infrastructure to the west side of US I between Poco-
moke Road and West Green Street (NC 56), which is

area ofTown.
In August, Franklin Community Health Services

held their ribbon cutting for their new offices here in
Franklinton. FCHS serves clients from all of Franklin
County, and their offices located here in Franklinton
open further medical access to Medicare and Medicaid
clients not only from the remainder of Franklin County,
but also for those living west of US I and north of NC
56 who live in the area, We are glad to see our Town's
medical community expand, and are excited about the
services FCHS will provide. Look for more from
FCHS in the future.

I'd like to thank Mr. Corey Pender, Ms. Krystal
Francis, Mr. John D. Deal, and Mr. A. Chance Wilkin-
son of Oxford's City Commission (and please pardon
my not saying that at the meeting!) for delivering the
Pledge of Allegiance at our Board meetings. Your par-
ticipation is greatly appreciated and it is our honor to
have you!

Franklinton is growing. . , and we're moving as fast as

we can to expand our town's economic opportunities
while working to rehabilitate and repair our existing
infrastructure. Please bear with us while we experience
some growing pains...and don't ever hesitate to let your
voice be heard!

also good news for businesses and land owners on that
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The Franklinton Senior Center held a Wii Bowling Tour-
nament in late July, with 20 participants and over $200 in
donated prizes, which were awarded at the annual summer
cookout. The Senior Center has also distributed nearly
$ 1.000 in vouchers for the 2008 NC Senior Farmers Nutri-
tion Program for local farmers markets. Also, the Senior
Center distributed over 50'Be Prepared' flyers in advance
of Tropical Storm Hanna, and made nearly 80 phone calls to
check in on citizens during the storm.

Nearly 600 meals have been served by the Senior Center
at the facility, and nearly 2,000 have been served by Meals
on Wheels to citizens in the Franklinton and Youngsville
areas. Also of note, the Franklin County Department of
Aging services are currently frozen by Franklin County,
which means no new clients are being accepted for specific
services at the Senior Center. However. there are services
that continue on a regular basis, such as the flu clinic, which
will be held at the Franklinton Senior Center on October 21,
from 8am - l2pm for anyone 60 and older in the area.
(Shots are administered by the Franklin County Health De-
partment.) Counseling for Medicare Prescription Drug
Plans is also available beginning November l7 at the Senior
Center. Call494-561I for an appointment.

Patrick Woods, Supervisor of the Franklinton Senior
Center will continue to give monthly updates to the Frank-
linton Board of Commissioners, so be sure to tune in to the
broadcast meetings to find out what's going on with your
Senior Center of Excellence!

In the Town of Franklinton, we outsource our trash pickup
to Waste Industries, as part of a method by which to save the
Town (and thus, our citizens) money. We choose to have
backyard pickup in deference to our many senior citizens who
can't laboriously pull their trash cans to the road due to their
heft. This year, when creating the contract with Waste Indus-
tries, we had many conversations about this issue, and the
company let us know that it would be much less expensive do
curbside pickup. While this may be the case, we feel strongly
that we have to honor our senior citizens this way. Because of
this. we were dealt a l3Yo increase in the cost of this service.

See Trash page 5

TOr rN lttÄtt HtotlDÄY cl,oslNcs
November l1 - Veteran's Day

November 27 &,28 - Thanksgiving

December 24 - 26 - Christmas Holiday

Januarv I - New Year's Dav
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Crafters, Vendors, Food
Vendors¡ and Fun!
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CoMMUNITY NoTES

OCTOBER

I 2 aJ 4
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6:30pm
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NOVEMBER
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1 1 Town llall^' Closed
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Appliance Pick Up
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Town }ldll Closed for the
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CoMMUNITY NoTES

Worley Named to Clerks Association Board of
Directors

Franklinton Town Clerk Kim Worley, who celebmted her
20't'year of service to the Town of Franklinton in July,
was recently named to the Board of Directors of the Nofth
Carolina Municipal Clerks Association. This is a prestig-
ious honor for both Mrs. Worlev and the Town. Con-
gratulations Kim!

Don't Forget to Recycle!
Remember, the Town of Fronhlinton hos recycling recep-
tocles in the southern municipol porhing lot off Woter
Street, where you con recycle your plostic contqiners ond
bottles, gloss containers ond bottles, newspcpers ond
mogozines (including thi¡ newsletter once
you're done reoding it) ond oluminum and
steel cons! Help heep Fronhlinton cleon
ond beoutiful ond promote the heolth of
our plonet by recycling!

LABEL5 FOR EDUCATION
The next time you stop in to Town Hall to pay your

utility bill or to ask a question, you'll notice a large plastic
bag attached to the front counter. Town Hall has become a

collection point for four different programs that benefit
Franklinton Elementary School. If you purchase anything
that is a participant in Box Tops for Education or Camp-
bell's Labels for Education, you can bring in those box
tops and labels. If you drink Nestle Pure Life Water, you
can bring in bottle labels, or if you drink Coca-Cola prod-
ucts, please bring those caps. These items translate into
much needed supplies and equipment for Franklinton Ele-
mentary, and those soaring Falcons appreciate your sup-
port!

SUPPORT THE URC

If you've been to Town Hall lately, you may have noticed
that there's a big basket ofcandy on the front desk. That
candy is just made for you! The candy is for sale for the
benefit of the URC; all profits are used for the benefit of
uptown revitalization. So come on in, and have a Hershey
bar! (There's also a new drink machine at Town Hall...
profits also benefit the URC!)

HALLÛWEEN TüSTUME T
PUMPI{N TAIIVINT TÛNTEST

The Arts Alive committee is sponsoring o costume
ond pumpkin corving contest on Oct. 31, 2008.
Jock-o-lonterns entr¡es must be submilted in front
of the Fronklinton High School by 4 pm. Costume
entries will begin of ó pm. Request for pumpkins
must be received before noon on Ocl.24. Coll
Town Holl of 919-494-25201or more informotion.

Police conlinuedf'om page 2

There have also been reporls of people receiving letters
with checks telling them they have won a lottery or sweep-
stakes. These letters ask that you deposit a check into your
account to pay the taxes on your winnings. It then tells
you to call a phone number for instructions on collecting
the remainder of your money. THESE CHECKS ARE
NOT LEGITIMATE! DO NOT CASH THESE
CHECKS OR CALL THE PHONE NUMBER. THIS
IS A WAY TO GET YOUR PERSONAL INFORMA-
TION. PROTECT YOUR IDENTITY!

Trash continuedfor page 2

Because we as a Town provide (and thus, you as citi-
zens pay for) backyard pickup, such service is expected.
This means that unless you prefer otherwise, your green

trash bin is to be picked up from your backyard from a

location ofyour choosing, and it is to be returned there.
There have been several issues in the past few months of
green trash bins not being returned to the backyard from
which they were removed. If this becomes an issue for
you, please call Town Hall immediately and speak with
Assistant Town Clerk Wendy Gilliam, who handles sanita-
tion issues for the Town. Informing us when there are
problems will help us rectiry those problems, and can drive
how those services are provided in the future. (Please

keep in mind, however, that it is a problem that we must
notify and rectiry through Waste Industries, not through
Town staff.) Knowing where these issues arise allows us

to keep track and provide good data to the company that
handles trash pickup so that excellent service can be pro-
vided on behalf of the Town of Franklinton

Don't forget! Recycle your ink cartridges and
cellular phones at Town Halll Proceeds from

these recyclables will be used to fund the Tree
and Beautification Committees! Your dona-

tions are greatly appreciated!

TRICK OR TREATTN6 SAFETY TIPS

Trick or Treotíng Oct. 31st ópm - 8pm

@ Smoll children should be occomponiød by on
odult.
Carry a f loshlight.

Stoy on sidewolks ond WALK, don't run.

Approoch only houses with the lights on.

Be coutious of onimals and stronqers. Never
enter o stronger's cor or homdfor o treot.
Soy thonks after receivíng your treots!
Porents should inspøct all treots beforethey
are eaten.

Notify Policø of ony suspicious octivity.

@

@

@

@

@

@

@



Town of Fronklinlon

7 WEST MASON STREET

Posl Office Box 309

tronklinlon, Norlh Corolino 27525

Ph0ne: 9 I 9-494-2520

t0x: 9l 9-494-7804

TOWN DIRECTORY

lloyor flic A. Senler

esenler@f ronklinlonn(.üs

lorry (orver, Town l{onger

lownmonoger@f ronklinolnnc.us

(ommissioner Al Eorbour

oborbour@f ronklinlonnc.us

(ommissioner Joe [utrhins

iculthins@f ronklinloon(.us

(ommissioner Anilo fuller

oluller@f ronklinlonnc.us

(ommissioner Jomes Worley

iworley@lronklinlonn(.us

(ommissioner Arl Wright

owright@f ronklinlonn(.us

Roymond 8rogg, Public Works Dir. 494-5055

rbrogg@f ronklinlonnc.us

Suson (olhron, PD 0ffice Assistont 494-215

srolhron@f ronklinlonnc.us

Wendy Gilliom, Asl. ïown (lerk 494-2520

wgilliom@f ronklinlono(.us

Roy Gilliom, (hief of Polire 494-2151

rgilliom@lronklinlonn(.üs

Richord llinkle, Woler Plonl Super 494-2218

rhinkle@f ronklinlonnr.us

KolePollridge,0ffiteAssislonl 494-2520

kpollridge@fronklinlonnr.us

Tommy Roy, Zoning Adminislrotor 494-2520

troy@f ronklinlonnt.us

Kim Worley, Town (lerk 494-2520

kworley@f ronklinlonn(.u t

CHAMBER NEWS
SEPTEMBER 2OO8

The Franklinton Township Chamber of
Commerce is looking to increase our
membership this coming year. Our mis-
sion shall be to sustain existing business
and promote further commercial and in-
dustrial economic growth while being a
contributing member of the Franklinton
area by advancing a positive social and
community image for the progress of all
citizens. Your membership will be instru-
mental in the economic growth and devel-
opment of the Franklinton area and
Franklin County. We strongly encourage
individuals and businesses to help in our
efforts to improve the Franklinton area by
joining the Franklinton Township Chamber
of Commerce. By increasing our member-
ship base, the Chamber hopes to be able
to expand our present programs and even
add to the growing list of members.

FRANKLINTON FIRE

DEPARTMENT
Franklinton Fire Department has

made repairs to outdoor fire siren and
will be activating it on all major calls as
well as for occasional tests. There will
also be a noon test every Saturday.
Please do not call 911 if you hear the
siren going off. This siren will not be
used for severe weather alerts, but for
fire department incidents only. The
use of the outdoor fire siren will begin
on October 4,2008.
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